

Alexandra Primary School Newsletter

News, information and events Thursday 21st July 2022 Issue 90

GOLD CERTIFICATES

We celebrate children with excellent attendance throughout the year. This term we have given a number of bronze and silver certificates for children who have had 100% attendance over 1 or 2 terms.

We are delighted that we have **36 children** throughout the school who have received a gold certificate this term. The **gold certificate** is awarded to the children who have **100% attendance** for the year with no absence since the beginning of September. This is indeed a magnificent achievement.

Well done to all of these children and thank you to the families who ensure that this happens.

LIBRARY SERVICE

A good library should be at the heart of every community. We are fortunate that we have the local Wood Green Library as well as Marcus Garvey Library and St Anne's Library amongst others in Haringey.

If you click the link below you can discover a bar code to scan for quick joining of your local library. You will also discover detailed information about the

Summer Reading Challenge. https://www.alexandraprimaryschool.co.uk/summer-library-service-reading-challenge/

VOICES FOR THE FUTURE

Entitled *Voices for the Future*, this project will run over two years and aims to embed creativity and anti-racist practice in six primary schools in Haringey through teacher development. The project was developed following a successful partnership between **Alexandra Primary School** and Collage Arts who took part in Haringey Creates' networking programme for schools and arts organisations.

The project is incredibly prestigious and funding of £144,882 has been awarded with Alexandra being the lead school. We will work with an artist in residence and support

5 other Haringey schools for the proposed two-year project with Collage Arts.

"We are delighted to be the lead school in this two-year project, Voices for the Future.' It builds on our belief that creative arts enhance the personal development and wellbeing of each child. This will positively impact the whole school community."

Manjit Dulay





Our value of the month is

thoughtfulness

IN THIS ISSUE

- Gold Certificates
- Library Service
- Voices for the Future
- Aladdin
- Summer Holiday
- NELI
- Music Clubs
- And Finally, Goodbye From Ms Dulay







Alexandra Primary Western Road London N22 6UH

020 8888 9771

ALADDIN

Our wonderful year 6 children recently performed Aladdin. The show was magnificent and showcased the talent we have in our year 6.





We wish all of the children going to secondary school very best wishes for future success as they move to the next part of their educational journey.

SUMMER HOLIDAY

We wish you all a safe and happy summer holiday.

School is closed from **Thursday 21st July.** Staff will return on Thursday 1st September for 2 staff training days.

Children return to school on **Monday 5th September.** School gates will open at 8:40. Term will begin at **8:45.**

NEL

We have now completed our **Nuffield Early Language Intervention** programme with reception children. The children have taken on board a lot of new information and must be praised for their continued enthusiasm throughout.

Everything the children have learnt is a valuable element for their literacy & mathematical skills and will assist them as they continue to develop on their learning journey at Alexandra.

MUSIC CLUBS

Our Music Clubs recently celebrated their achievements and success with their families. The celebrations were really well attended with family members also invited to participate.

AND FINALLY, GOODBYE FROM MS DULAY

After working in schools and educational settings for 37 fulfilling years, including almost 7 at Alexandra Primary, I am sharing my final words with you all.

Firstly, working here with you and your children has been a privilege and this school has a very special place in my heart. It is after all people and the relationships you form that connect us. I have enjoyed coming to work to see the children grow, develop, achieve their potential, realise their ambitions and become responsible, caring people, ready for the next stage in

their lives. I am so proud that the children here are polite, kind and ambitious.

I have had the pleasure to work with many outstanding staff and know that the school's success is that of the whole team. My personal journey has been supported by great leaders, especially Mr. Coggin whom I have known for 30 years, working by my side to realise our vision to 'Aspire, Achieve and Enjoy.'

I would like to extend my gratitude and thanks to you all for giving us your children, your support, understanding and feedback over the years. I will miss working here and I wish Alexandra Primary School the very best in the years ahead.

Manjit Dulay Headteacher







KEY DATES

Summer Term 2022

Thursday 21st July End of Term

Children finish at 1:30

Friday 22nd July -Wednesday 31st August School closed

Autumn Term 2022

Thursday 1st & Friday 2nd September INSET School closed

Monday 5th September Children return to school

WC 10th October Year 6 residential trip

Friday 21st October End of term

Monday 24th October -Friday 28th October School closed

Monday 31st October INSET School closed

Tuesday 1st November Children return to school

> WC Tuesday 1st November The Big Draw

Wednesday 2nd November Flu vaccination

Thursday 3rd November Individual & sibling photographs

Friday 9th December Christmas Jumper and Christmas Dinner Day

Thursday 15th
December
Panto in a Day &
Chickenshed

Friday 16th December End of Term Children finish at 1:30

